Hanover Township Sewer Authority

September 17, 2012
Hanover Township Building

Executive Session was held before the September 17 meeting in regards to possible litigation no action was taken; out of executive session at 7:30 PM and September 17, 2012 meeting was Called to Order.

Mr. John LaValla called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Board members attending were Chairman John LaValla, Vice-Chairman Dawn Paden, 

Secretary/Treasurer Tim Seech, Treasurer/Secretary Nancy Voelker, Solicitor John Salopek, Office Manager Diane DiBattista. As well as, approximately 10 township residents property owners.  

Mr. Seech made a motion to accept the minutes of August 20, 2012; Mrs. Paden seconds the motion; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Voelker presented the Treasurer’s Report with beginning balance in the Operating and Expense Account as of August 1, 2012 of $51,779.71, August deposits of $44,888.91 and expenditures of $28,945.82, ending balance $45,722.80. Balance in the Pennvest Account in August was $43,756.17. Balance in Tap Fund Account in August was $145,771.02.
Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; seconded by
Mr. Seech; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Voelker made a motion to pay the invoices total of $14,726.79; seconded by 
Mrs. Paden; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Paden made a motion to pay HTSA Part Time Employee Patricia Garrett for Week Ending August 30, 2012 and September 15, 2012, Payroll total of $192.00; seconded by
Mr. Seech. Roll Call – Dawn Paden – yes; Tim Seech – yes; John LaValla – yes; 
Nancy Voelker – abstain for Patricia Garrett.

Old Business:  Mr. LaValla mentioned update on Whipporwill Extension. Mrs. Paden said that we sent a letter to the supervisors they will have a meeting on September 20th. We need to get an approval once they look over the letter after their meeting. 

Bavington Inn Grease Trap we need to have Mr. Rae put out a response letter that will have all the requirements needed.  

Solicitor Report:  Mr. Salopek mentioned that they sent out seven Final Notices to Residents in Phase I to connect, setting a deadline of October 31, 2012. Mr. Salopek will send out another set of Notices.
Engineer Report:  Mr. LaValla mentioned that Mr. Rae cannot attend the meeting this evening.  Mrs. Voelker made a motion to accept Phase I Requisition No. 85 for $18,998.84; seconded by Mrs. Paden; Motion carried. 
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We will have a meeting on Monday – October 1, 2012. We will continue to talk about questions that were brought up.

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Phase II Requisition No. P2-18 for $78,501.31; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried.

New Business: Mrs. Paden mentioned that discussing with Mr. Iannetti the tap he is required to have for the businesses. Mr. Iannetti would like to know how many taps he would need at for the business at 1107 Steubenville Pike where our office is located.
Mrs. Paden mentioned to him in our Rules and Regulation he would need to have three (3) taps for the three (3) businesses. Mrs. Paden mentioned that also discussed the multiple residents that take care of the Garden Center. Mr. Iannetti said that they have two bathrooms in the Garden Center and the rest of the water is for agricultural. Mr. Iannetti said that they would like to have a deduct meter so they would not have to pay for all the water usage. 
Mr. Salopek will look at the Rules and Regulation for Iannetti’s Garden Center and discuss this with Mr. Rae and make a recommendation for the Board. 

Mr. LaValla mentioned Mr. & Mrs. Kady’s Driveway they have contacted the Sewer Authority with complaints about the construction work on Phase 2 and their driveway needs stones replaced.  Mrs. Paden said that Mark L., Johanna, and Graziani went to the work site at this address to check out the complaint. The results were that Graziani worked in the grass 
and did not do any work in the driveway. The line went through the yard and they bored it -
they had to dig a pit here and there but did not work in the driveway the line goes through the yard by the abandoned house on the left of the driveway goes through the yard and back to their house in the back of the abandoned house.  The Board mentioned that with the complaint and the results and from the Preconstruction Review Video per Johanna and Graziani it does not appear to be a complaint from the project. A letter will be sent to 

Mr. & Mrs. Kady to let them know that “No” further action will be taken on her complaint because there was no work done on the driveway per Mr. Salopek. 

Mark Lashhorn indicated there is about six to ten inches of sludge at the bottom of the tanks that never empties. This could be where some of the odor problems come from. It was discussed to have a company come in and get that sewage septic pumped out of the pump stations.  If we could get this done once a year. This is part of maintenance and should have been taken care of at all the pump and lift stations.
Phase 2 resident Mr. Solomon had a complaint on how the taps were placed in his area and Mr. Salopek will send him a letter in regards to his complaints.

Mrs. Paden made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:42 PM; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried.          

Respectfully Submitted, 

_________

______

Tim Seech, Secretary

